
Halebank C of E Primary School 

Heathview Road 

WIDNES 

Cheshire 

WA8 8UZ 

  

 Headteacher: Mrs C Warner                      Telephone number: 0151 425 5798 

                        

 

Friday 7th October 2022 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Thank you everybody who joined us for the Geography Coffee Morning this week. It is 

always great to see so many of you in school. 

 

Flu vaccinations are taking place today in school. Thank you to all of you who 

responded and made a choice for your child. There will be a catch up session for all of 

you who didn’t manage to register in time. 

 

Attendance is creeping back up and for this week so far it is 93.1%. Not at the magic 

figure of 95% but better so thank you for your support as always. 63 pupils have achieved 

95% attendance or above for the month of September with many managing 100%. We 

are working well together to improve our wonderful school! 

 

We are extremely proud of the children who went to Wade Deacon yesterday to 

represent our school in the football tournament. Mrs White and Miss Stones were full of 

praise for all the children who behaved perfectly and gave the matches everything they 

had, demonstrating resilience and perseverance at all times. Congratulations to our 

players:- 

 

Y3 Footballers - Stan, Scarlett, Georgie, Hugo, Annabelle, Georgia, Sofia, Jack  

Y4 Footballers - Lottie, Pippa, Millie, Oscar, Miah, Katelyn, Jessica, Lacey, Molly   

 

Hello Yellow Day is on Monday – please send your child to school wearing something 

yellow or something bright and colourful. We will be thinking about how we are feeling 

and taking part in a range of fun activities to do with Zones of Regulation, Mindfulness 

and general Wellbeing. Your contributions of £1 will go straight to the Young Minds 

Charity who do great work with young people in crisis.  

 

Cherry class have won the award for tidiest classroom this week and have shown us how 

much they respect the equipment and resources available to them and that they are 

willing to tidy up after themselves and work as a team.  

 

Trips and Residentials 

 

Year 2 parents should have received a letter about our exciting residential trip to 

Delamere yesterday. This is a fantastic opportunity for our children to experience an 

overnight stay in a safe and stimulating environment with staff they know well. We have 

tried hard to subsidise this trip so that all Year 2 pupils can take part in what will be a 

great fun experience. I have been many times before with Year 2 pupils and it is a truly 

wonderful experience. In order for the trip to go ahead we need final numbers as soon 

as possible so please let us know if you are interested by Monday at the latest? Please 

feel free to ask myself or Mrs Bennett any questions. 



 

 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
 

 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4  Year 5 Year 6 

William Dotty Darcie Leigh Scarlett Kaiden R Amelia Emily 

 
 

10th October – Hello Yellow Day (non-uniform to raise money for 

Young Minds) 

20th October – Y5/Y6 Football Widnes 

21st October - Harvest Festival Assembly 

31st October – INSET 

2nd November – School Photographs/Parent’s Evening 
 

 

 
 

 

READING CHAMPIONS 

Cherry Class Willow Class Beech Class Oak Class 

Naya Alannah Jessica Reece 

             

HANDWRITING CHAMPIONS 

Cherry Class Willow Class Beech Class Oak Class 

Nevaeh Korey Georgia Lilian 

             

      

MATHEMATICS CHAMPIONS 

Cherry Class Willow Class Beech Class Oak Class 

Imogen Olly Gracie Ivy 
 

Our Prayer of the Week has been written by a pupil in Oak Class – thank you Reece 

 

Dear Lord, 

Thank you for helping my family with their life, their food and their money. 

Sorry for all the times I have acted wrongly or shown bad ways. 

Please help my family and friends to stay healthy, happy and comfortable. 

 

Amen 

My very warmest wishes to you all. Have a great weekend. 

 
 

Mrs C Warner 

Headteacher 


